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   UPCOMING UPCOMING UPCOMING 

EVENTSEVENTSEVENTS   
 

THIS WEEK  

Week 5 
Monday, 28 February  

♦ Morning Tea, Infants Inten-

sive Swimming Volunteers, 

10.40am, Library  

♦ Whole School Merit Assem-

bly 
 Tuesday, 1 March   

♦ Hearing Testing 

♦ Years 1, 2 & 3 Class Meet-

ing, 3.10pm, Mrs O’Briens 

room   
Wednesday, 2 March   

♦ Breakfast Club 

♦ Western Region, Secondary 

Swimming, Cowra  
Thursday, 3 March  

♦ Primary Debating at Gul-

gong   

♦ Swimming PSSA Carnival, 

Dubbo 
Friday, 4 March 

♦ Clean Up Australia Day  

♦ Mudgee Show, Ag Students 
   

NEXT WEEK 
Week 6 

Tuesday, 8 March   

♦ Uni Road Show, Mudgee,  

      Yr 12 

♦ Rotary Youth Drivers, 

Dubbo, Yr 11 
Wednesday, 9 March   

♦ Breakfast Club 

Thursday, 10 March  

♦ Crazy Hair Day  

♦ Secondary Girls & Boys 

Cricket at Coolah  
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NEWS 
28 February 2011 

Week  1 (Secondary Timetable) 

Principal’s ReportPrincipal’s ReportPrincipal’s ReportPrincipal’s Report    
Hello everyone.  Infants Intensive swimming 

concluded last week with a mini carnival thor-

oughly enjoyed by students, staff and parents.  

Thank you to Libby Yeo for organising an ex-

cellent morning tea to celebrate the support 

provided by our parent helpers.  I’d like to per-

sonally thank these parents once again as the 

program could not possibly take place without 

your support. 

Funding has arrived for the “Crunch and Sip” 

program to be coordinated by Mr and Mrs 

Elith. This is a health program designed to sup-

port good eating and drinking habits amongst 

primary students, and encourages the drinking 

of water and eating of fruit on a regular basis. 

Parents need to be aware that the new Child 

Protection Policy for schools has two new cate-

gories, Education Neglect and Young People in 

Out of Home Care.  Education is important to 

a child’s wellbeing and development, this is why 

students with “habitual absences” can now be 

reported to the Department of Community  

Services.  All Out of Home Care students are 

now required to have a special Independent 

Learning Plan developed by their teachers to 

support their development.  All teachers and 

school support staff are required to update their 

Child Protection knowledge annually.  While on 

Child protection it is a requirement by the De-

partment of Education that all visitors who visit 

the school within school hours should sign in at 

the office.  This does include parents and is a 

safety matter, so we ask parents who want to 

see their children through the day to report to 

the office first. 

Thank you to Chris Bush for accepting two 

important roles in the secondary school this 

week. As one of our senior male teachers he is 

accepted the role of Boys Advisor and will also 

step into the role of Year 10 Advisor during 

Vince O’Brien’s  leave of absence. 

Congratulations to Year 6 for your performance 

at last Friday’s Primary assembly and well done 

to James Stoddart for an exemplary display as 

compere for the show.  It was very funny and a 

very enjoyable way to portray Australia’s devel-

opment as a nation.  Well done Mrs Abbott for 

initiating the assemblies.  Primary Assemblies 

are due to continue every fortnight,  so parents, 

for a lot of enjoyment and to support your chil-

dren make your way along to the hall Friday 

fortnight at noon. 

Thankyou to Mrs 

Jane Stanford, 

Manager of the 

Commonwea l th  

Bank in Gulgong 

who donated $300 

to the primary 

school in appre-

ciation of our students participating in school 

banking over the past 80 years. 

Another supporter of our school is Kate Boyd 

who has decided to donate $20 to our Red 

Cross Breakfast Club on a weekly basis.  This is 

fantastic Kate and should go a long way to sup-

porting our students.  All donations are much 

appreciated.  Thankyou also to the many volun-

teers who support the smooth running of the 

Breakfast program, in particular Sue Lavender 

our coordinator and Janet Kubowicz who is our 

Red Cross Trainer. 

I would also like to thank a number of people 

for supporting our school, by volunteering to 

participate in panels for the  selection of execu-

tive staff.   

This week sees our first Merit Assembly of the 

year taking place, hearing testing for students, 

the TAFE Horticulture Course for Year 9/10 

students, District Swimming Carnivals in Pri-

mary and Secondary and the Debating Compe-

titions take place.  Good luck to all participants, 

lets hope for successful outcomes. 

Enjoy your week. 

Peter Campbell, Principal  

INFANTS INTENSIVE SWIMMING 2011INFANTS INTENSIVE SWIMMING 2011INFANTS INTENSIVE SWIMMING 2011INFANTS INTENSIVE SWIMMING 2011    

Peter Campbell & Mrs Jane Stanford 



INFANTS IN FOCUSINFANTS IN FOCUSINFANTS IN FOCUSINFANTS IN FOCUS    
Kinder, Year 1 & Year 2Kinder, Year 1 & Year 2Kinder, Year 1 & Year 2Kinder, Year 1 & Year 2    

    

Thank you to Mrs Yeo for organising a lovely morning tea to thank our Intensive Swimming 

helpers.  A huge thank you to all the people who helped with swimming lessons.  It is a huge 

commitment but one that is greatly appreciated by myself, the teachers and the students of 

DCS.   Maria Abbott, Assistant Principal InfantsMaria Abbott, Assistant Principal InfantsMaria Abbott, Assistant Principal InfantsMaria Abbott, Assistant Principal Infants    
 

This Wednesday, 2nd March all parents of Year 1, Year 2  and Year 3 

students are invited to a parents meeting in room 4 (Mrs O'Brien's room) at 
3.10pm.  Mrs Elith, Mrs O’Brien and Mrs Lavender are going to explain our 

expectations and organisation for this year.    

    
 

Kindergarten   Welcome to week 5.  Finally swimming is over and we can settle into “normal” 
classroom routines.  A big thank you to all the parents who supported and helped us through the 

Intensive Swimming Program.  The weather wasn’t kind to us but we made it through and the children 

have learnt many new skills.   

Kinder sounds this week are “g”, “o” and “u” and our shared big book is “Mrs Wishy Washy”.  In Maths 

our topics are the number 4, equal and not equal groups, circles and full or empty.  In HSIE we will be 

discussing children's likes and dislikes and in Art we will be drawing self portraits.  Don’t forget to 

send in a Library bag on Tuesday as this is our borrowing day and continue to learn your Peak Hill 

words and read your home reader.  Congratulations to Meg Christensen our Student of the Week and 

to Karly Green and Harry Rookyard who received Merit Certificates. Mrs Libby Yeo 
 

Kindergarten: Science & Technology   The children are learning about Communication’ 

and the many different ways we do this. They include using signs, sounds and signals.  Mrs 

O’Brien 
 

YEAR 1 This week we start our homework and home readers, they are in their folders today. 

For Homework I am sending the spelling words home to practice - at least twice. I am so 

impressed with the children's results in their spelling test! For English I have decided to make 

up a sheet of work with a ‘çloze’ passage to fill in the missing word. There is an extension 

sentence at the end-please do not ask your child to complete this if the work above on the 

sheet was difficult. For maths we need to practice our counting on and bridging to the number 

10. Again there is an extension activity at the end-please do not ask your child to complete this 

if the work above on the sheet was difficult. I am trialling this method of homework at the 

moment-please let me know if it does not suit. I consider that we need to focus on these 

activities for the moment. Homework is due by a Thursday and in their folder please! I will 

attempt to change readers as often as possible-if you can spare some time it would be 

appreciated.   Mrs Sue Lavender 
 

YEAR 1 & YEAR 2 This week in Science we are learning about our senses, with plenty of fun 
activities planned!  In PDHPE the focus is on healthy eating-most children have opened their 

lunch boxes and drawn the ‘real’ fruit – keep it up!   

Our class meeting is on at 3.10 p.m. in Mrs O’Brien’s room on Wednesday 2nd March. Mrs 

O’Brien, Mrs Elith and I are talking about how the Year 1/2 and 2/3 classes work and our 

expectations. I hope that you can make it. Have a lovely week!    Mrs Sue Lavender 
 

Year 1/ 2 H.S.I.E    This term they are both doing a unit called ‘This Is Me’. We look at 

things that make them who they are such as their own features, their family and what they 

like or don’t like.  Mrs Lorene O’Brien 



 

 

INFANTS IN FOCUS INFANTS IN FOCUS INFANTS IN FOCUS INFANTS IN FOCUS ----    CONTINUEDCONTINUEDCONTINUEDCONTINUED    
 

Year 2  This week our routine should return to normal.  This will mean that home-

work will be sent out today and should be returned on Thursday.  If possible your 

child should read aloud to an adult for 5 minutes each day to help improve their flu-

ency and word recognition.  The book [or magazine] does not have to be from school 

but can be from any library or home bookcase.  In Maths we will be looking at sub-

traction, ordering of numbers and 3D shapes.  Mrs Lorene O’Brien 
 

YEAR 2  I am sending home your home readers today, please listen to your child read as 

often as possible and please praise all efforts.  Mrs Sue Lavender 
 

Year 2/ 3 H.S.I.E    This term they are both doing a unit called ‘This Is Me’. We 

look at things that make them who they are such as their own features, their family 

and what they like or don’t like.  Mrs Lorene O’Brien 
 

 PRIMARY NEWSPRIMARY NEWSPRIMARY NEWSPRIMARY NEWS    
Years 3, 4, 5 & 6Years 3, 4, 5 & 6Years 3, 4, 5 & 6Years 3, 4, 5 & 6    

 

☺ Hearing Testing of students will start this week.  

☺ Scripture in Primary will start Friday, 9.00am - 9.30am.  

☺ SPORT:    All primary students will be going to the pool for Sport on Friday.  Please ensure 

you bring $2.00 pool entry.  

☺ Please keep checking students hair on a regular basis for head lice and treat if necessary.  If 

your child has head lice it should be notified to the school by a note. 

☺ Please encourage your child to have a hat and a drink bottle for school. 

☺ “Crunch and Sip” will be starting soon so please keep an eye on our school newsletter.    

 Mr D Elith, Assistant Principal Primary  
 

Primary Sport:   Good luck to the 23 students who will represent DCS at the Dubbo District 

Twilight Swimming Carnival on Thursday 3/3/11.  All notes should have been returned today.  

Final details will be sent home soon.  Mrs Abbott  
 

Year 2/3  News this week will be International news.  News of interest to 

the whole world.  Homework starts this week.  It is due back to school on 

Thursday, please note the change of day.  

This Wednesday, 2nd March all parents of Year 1, Year 2  and Year 3 

students are invited to a parents meeting in room 4 (Mrs O'Brien's 

room) at 3.10pm.  Mrs Elith, Mrs O’Brien and Mrs Lavender are going 

to explain our expectations and organisation for this year. 

Children are still welcome to take their books home overnight for covering 

but they must be returned to school the next day covered or not. 

Tomorrow, Tuesday is our Library day and students are encouraged to 

change their library books on this day.     Mrs Jan Elith 



SECONDARY NEWSSECONDARY NEWSSECONDARY NEWSSECONDARY NEWS    

PRIMARY NEWSPRIMARY NEWSPRIMARY NEWSPRIMARY NEWS————    CONTINUEDCONTINUEDCONTINUEDCONTINUED    
 

Year 5/ 6 - Science and Technology:  This term we are looking ‘Out in Space’ at the planets 

in our solar system. If possible try to locate the International Space Station in the night sky 

and ask your child what they have learned about it so far.  Mrs Lorene O’Brien 
 

Year 5/6  Welcome to Week 5.  Thank you to all parents, grandparents and 

friends who attended our Merit Assembly today.  Your support of our school is ap-

preciated.   

This week in Maths Year 5 will learn about multiplication strategies, problem solv-

ing and chance.  Year 6 will revise multiplication and learn about decimal, percent-
ages and fractions and review 3D objects.  Year 5 spelling words have the “ee” 
sound as in jeer and sheer.  Year 6 will study the long “u” sound as in jube, include 

etc. 

Our Debating team will travel to Gulgong on Thursday for their very first debate.  
The topic is “All children should have a pet” and we are the positive side.  Good 

luck to Connor, Sarah, Natasha and Lachie. 

I am very pleased with homework.  Everyone in Year 6 returned their homework 

last week - FANTASTIC! 

Homework Centre will be in the Library Computer room on Wednesdays at 3.10pm 
- 4pm.  We really enjoyed presenting our first assembly last Friday.  Thank you to 

everyone who supported our class we hope you learnt something about Democracy 
and Citizenship.  Keep smiling and keep reading.    Mrs Maria Abbott  
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Year 8 Mathematics:  Our current topic is Collecting and Organising Data, as we have just finished 

studying Pythagoras’ theorem.  This Thursday we will have a topic test to assess our understanding 

of this concept.  To prepare for this test it would be a great idea to practise the review sets for Py-

thagoras from the textbook. 

Weekly homework sheets are non-calculator based Naplan revision and are due Tuesdays.  Re-

member  homework centre operates on Wednesdays and Thursdays and I can help out at other 

times if you let me know. 
 

Year 9 Mathematics:  We have just finished our first topic for the year ‘Wages and Salaries’ and 

will have a topic test on Thursday. The Chapter Assignment would be ideal practise for the test es-

pecially for those that have been away.  Weekly homework sheets are due Thursdays.  These 

sheets are non-calculator school certificate papers.  Initially they will appear quite challenging, 

however students will quickly improve their non-calculator skills with practise.   
 

Year 12 General  Mathematics:  It has been pleasing to see a slightly more focussed group of stu-

dents this year and I look forward to further commitment and improvement.  Our first assessment 

task is this Thursday, an open book task on Credit & Loans and Probability.  Preparation should in-

volve practising questions from the chapter assignments and past HSC questions related to these 

topics.   Our weekly homework sheets are general revision from past HSC papers and are due Tues-

days.    Mrs R Hogden  



 

Year 12 Advanced English have been studying Mary Shelley’s Frankenstein to start the first module of their 

HSC, which is a Comparative Study of Texts. Enormous in stature, formidable in strength, agile, highly intelli-

gent, but hideous in appearance, Victor Frankenstein’s hapless and nameless creation has a great deal in 

common with Year 12’s English teacher. The students have been enjoying the novel immensely, and it has 

created much discussion among them about themes such as the origins and nature of life, positive and 

negative aspects of science and technology, the responsibilities of a creator to his creation, as well as the 

nature of evil and how it is influenced by external forces.  

Anyway, as wonderful as all this sounds, English isn’t so much about enjoying texts as it is about painfully 

dissembling and analysing them. Once we have finished intellectually butchering Frankenstein, Year 12 will 

be using it as a point of comparison with Ridley Scott’s classic futuristic fantasy Blade Runner.  
 

Year 12 Modern History are finishing up their World War One unit of study with a topic test this week, be-

fore going on to the next logical step, which is a study of Germany 1919 to 1939. Beginning with the Treaty 

of Versailles in 1919, the failed Weimar Republic and the hardships that Germany suffered during the Great 

Depression, a rare synchronicity of historical events was set into motion that resulted in the rise of a leader 

who many regard as the most evil man who ever lived. (Dramatic pause) …Adolf Hitler. This is one of the 

most fascinating and frightening periods in human history and still stands as a warning to the world’s popu-

lation that people can  be brought under the control of a totalitarian state, no matter how clever they think 

they are. As well as that, this period shows us that it can be ridiculously easy to convince a population that, 

in order for their country to be great, they have to kill a whole bunch of people.  
 

Year 11 English have been examining the concept of Journeys this term in their Preliminary Area of Study. 

This is a unit that is designed to prepare them for their HSC Area of Study later this year and involves ob-

serving and analysing different text types that are based upon the themes and concepts of the journey. Our 

core texts for this unit are Homer’s The Odyssey and Joel and Ethan Cohen’s O Brother Where Art Thou? 

Year 11 have been applying themselves to these and other journey texts and are getting a great deal of in-

formation out of them, including the themes that are represented and the techniques that authors use to 

convey a message. Our analysis of the core texts will soon be complete, so students should be looking for 

their own journey texts for analysis, comparison and contrast with them, which will be the set task for their 

major assessment this term.        
 

Year 10 English have been poised on the edge of their seats this term, as they have started a unit of work on 

the texts of The Thriller/Suspense Genre. In this, we have been examining some of the work of Edgar Allan 

Poe, such as The Tell-Tale Heart and The Raven, Alfred Hitchcock’s Psycho and in future, we will be looking 

at some extracts from Bram Stoker’s Dracula and maybe even some stuff from Stephen King and other au-

thors. Year 10 have been enjoying this unit so far, and this week will be writing a film review on a classic 

thriller/suspense text. For their major assessment, they will be putting all of the techniques they have 

learned into a piece of creative writing that will be as scary as The Blair Witch Project, but not nearly as an-

noying.  
 

Year 8 English have undertaken a unit of work on Survival this term and have been enjoying it thoroughly. 

Our major text for this has been Gary Paulsen’s Hatchet, which is the story of a teenage boy from the city 

who is unexpectedly stranded in the Canadian forest and has to learn the skills of survival from scratch. As 

well as this, we have also been reading other stories of survival (or not), such as the ill-fated Burke and Wills 

Expedition and Douglas Mawson’s Expedition to the Antarctic. Once we have finished reading Hatchet, Year 

8 will be doing a research task on a real life story of survival, followed by their major Term I assessment. For 

their major assessment, I wanted to have each of them dropped at a remote location in the wilderness with 

some scant provisions and instructions to find their own way home, but the management stubbornly re-

fused to approve it. So we’re going to do some creative writing instead. Judging by some of the wild stories 

I’ve heard these guys tell in class, they should do okay at this.   Mr. E,  English and History Guy 

SECONDARY NEWS SECONDARY NEWS SECONDARY NEWS SECONDARY NEWS ----    CONTINUEDCONTINUEDCONTINUEDCONTINUED    



 Student of the Week Student of the Week Student of the Week Student of the Week     Merit & Special AwardsMerit & Special AwardsMerit & Special AwardsMerit & Special Awards    
K Meg Christensen Having a great attitude to school and 

always doing her best 

K Harry Rookyard Fantastic knowledge of his sight 

words 

  K Karly Green Being a happy positive class 

member 

1/2 Dylan Martin Continuing positive effort in all areas 1/2 Riley Cowley Improved hand writing 

  1/2 Laura Moorhouse Always trying her best 

2/3 Leilah-May Flynn An excellent week of being the jobs 

person 

2/3 Kyle Smith Excellent effort in class 

  2/3 Harry Taylor Excellent effort at all times 

4 Hayden Brydon Improved attitude in class 4 Byron Brown Improved writing 

   4 Evan Erasmus Improved class work 

5/6 Connor Fergusson Interest and participation in HSIE - Deo-

mocracy 

5/6 Arabella Watson Interest in Art 

 5/6 Brandon Cooke Trying hard with his work  

HAPPY�BIRTHDAY�
�

Wishing�you�all�a�great�day!�
  

 Daniel Green, 13   3 March 2011  Year 7 
 Bianca Fitzgerald, 9  3 March 2011  Year 4 
 Amelia Rawling, 11  6 March 2011  Year 5 
  

 Staff.........Staff.........Staff.........Staff.........    
    Debbie Craggs  6th March 

 
Clean Up Australia Day 

Dunedoo Central School students will participate in Clean Up Australia Day on Friday, 

4th March 2011 from 9.00am to 10.30am within the school grounds and town limits of 

Dunedoo.    

All students will be provided protective gloves during  

the clean up and will have teacher supervision at all times.   

A full outline of the regulations for Clean Up Australia will be sent 

out to parents shortly.  

We look forward to working together to make our community ‘look beautiful’.  All chil-

dren are required to bring/wear a hat and sunscreen will be provided.  

LOST PROPERTY:  To prevent your child losing their property, use a permanent laundry marker to label 
clothes, hats and shoes, or sew or iron on personalised labels.  Remember to go through your child's bag with 

them each night.  If something doesn’t come home, ask at the teacher, office staff and check the lost property.    



 

We are writing to ask all new and existing parents of Dunedoo Central We are writing to ask all new and existing parents of Dunedoo Central We are writing to ask all new and existing parents of Dunedoo Central We are writing to ask all new and existing parents of Dunedoo Central 
School to show your support for our school by attending our P&C AGM School to show your support for our school by attending our P&C AGM School to show your support for our school by attending our P&C AGM School to show your support for our school by attending our P&C AGM 
(and/or meetings generally).  The 2011 P&C  AGM is scheduled to take (and/or meetings generally).  The 2011 P&C  AGM is scheduled to take (and/or meetings generally).  The 2011 P&C  AGM is scheduled to take (and/or meetings generally).  The 2011 P&C  AGM is scheduled to take 
place on Thursday, 17th March 2011 at 7pm in the Library.  Before the place on Thursday, 17th March 2011 at 7pm in the Library.  Before the place on Thursday, 17th March 2011 at 7pm in the Library.  Before the place on Thursday, 17th March 2011 at 7pm in the Library.  Before the 
commencement of the AGM we will be having a short tour through our commencement of the AGM we will be having a short tour through our commencement of the AGM we will be having a short tour through our commencement of the AGM we will be having a short tour through our 
new rooms (hospitality and industrial arts) so you can see the improve-new rooms (hospitality and industrial arts) so you can see the improve-new rooms (hospitality and industrial arts) so you can see the improve-new rooms (hospitality and industrial arts) so you can see the improve-

ments that have recently been made to our school.ments that have recently been made to our school.ments that have recently been made to our school.ments that have recently been made to our school.    
The P&C is about discussing problems arising and also ideas for our school.  It is your 

chance to ‘have a say’ and also to find out what programs are being  

implemented into our school. The Principal and Deputy Principal attend each P&C 

meeting to discuss matters, and also to provide information to parents about  

staffing, courses, future development, programs (eg. Mathletics, Spelladrome, Reading Eggs).  

Recent and future discussions will include school uniform, nits, infant’s intensive swim-

ming, school fees, fundraising, school equipment, basketball courts/equipment, musical 

instruments, upcoming events including Deb Ball, Art Unlimited, just to name a few. 

The P&C prides itself in assisting with providing facilities and  

equipment for the school and promoting the recreation and welfare of 

the students at the school.   DCS encourages parents and community 

members to participate in curriculum and other educational issues  

involving our school.  We are hoping to be able to promote interest in 

our school P&C Association by bringing parents, citizens, students and 

teaching staff in close co-operation.  

P&C is fun, it’s friendly and it’s a free way to improve your child’s  

education.  The school and community are always pleased with the  

financial and educational benefits our work brings, so imagine if every 

parent found something they could contribute to the P&C meetings!!   

If you have any comments or suggestions for our school, or maybe there 

is something happening around the school that the P&C could help 

with… Please don’t be shy come along and let us know.   

 
THURSDAY, 17TH MARCH 2011 @ 7PM IN THE LIBRARY.THURSDAY, 17TH MARCH 2011 @ 7PM IN THE LIBRARY.THURSDAY, 17TH MARCH 2011 @ 7PM IN THE LIBRARY.THURSDAY, 17TH MARCH 2011 @ 7PM IN THE LIBRARY.    

 

COME ALONG AND HAVE A DRINK, NIBBLES AND GOOD OL’ DISCUSSION! 



WHEN I GROW UP I WANT TO BE??????? 

Air Traffic Controller 
 

Air traffic controllers manage the safe and orderly flow of aircraft into, out of and between airports. 
Air traffic controllers may perform the following tasks: 

♦ Maintain radio contact with pilots to keep aircraft separated in “corridors” of controlled airspace, on 
air routes and near major airports. 

♦ Make sure that aircraft operate only on pre-arranged routes and altitudes. 

♦ Use radar to monitor and control aircraft movements 

♦ Provide information and assistance to pilots and emergency services during emergencies. 
All traffic controllers operate in shifts, often out of normal office hours, and are required to work on any day 
of the year. 
Personal requirements:  able to make quick and accurate decisions, aptitude for working with computers, 
confident, highly responsible, self-motivated, independent, be able to work in a team, good understanding 
and clear practical application of the English language, Australian citizen, at least 18 years of age, able to 
satisfy aviation medical requirements.  Education & Training:  To become an air traffic controller you usu-
ally have to gain your HSC with passes in English, mathematics and a science subject (preferably phys-
ics).    

For more information please ask our Careers Adviser, Mrs Belinda Fergusson  

TANC Cases for Student Laptops 
 

Students are responsible for their computers and must protect 

them from breakage 
 

Orders are now being taken for TANC cases for the 2009, 2010 and 2011 student laptops. 

These cases are specially designed to offer maximum protection. They are lightweight and 

slim and can either be carried using the included shoulder strap or slipped into a backpack. 

Cost is $60.  

The TANC case can be paid off. A minimum of $20 deposit is required for the case to be or-

dered and then $10 per week must be paid.  

Orders must be in by 19th March. 

Remember: a broken screen costs at least $315 to repair. 

Library Report  
 

 

Welcome to the Premier’s Reading Challenge 2011.  Students in Kindergarten to Year 9 have until August 31st to 

complete the Challenge.  Let us know if you want to participate.  Our first Book Fair will arrive next Wednesday.  

Look for more information in next week’s newsletter.   
 

New books this week include: 

Picture: Why Should I Help?, Why Should I Listen?, One Hungry Spider, and Hot Wheels (7 books) 

Junior Fiction: The Amazing Captain Underpants Collection (first 8 books), Silver Dolphins: Stolen Treasures, Dirty Bertie: 

Bogeys!, Timmy in Trouble, Goosebumps Horrorland (12 books) and EJ12 Girl Hero: Drama Queen 

Adolescent Fiction: My Australian Story: Surviving Sydney Cove 

Non Fiction: Murderous Maths 
 

Mrs E Abbott & Ms A  Brydon 





Bacon & Pumpkin Pesto PastaBacon & Pumpkin Pesto PastaBacon & Pumpkin Pesto PastaBacon & Pumpkin Pesto Pasta    
With Chicken & Sweet Potato                                     With Chicken & Sweet Potato                                     With Chicken & Sweet Potato                                     With Chicken & Sweet Potato                                     

 

IngredientsIngredientsIngredientsIngredients    
½ kilo Kent pumpkin, peeled, deseeded, cut into 2.5cm pieces 
½ kilo sweet potato 
1 chicken breast 
500mls chicken stock 
Olive oil spray                          
200g dried penne pasta                
150g short-cut bacon, thinly sliced 
60g (1/4 cup) bought basil pesto 
Shaved parmesan, to serve   
 
MethodMethodMethodMethod    
☺ Poach chicken in chicken stock gently for 10 minutes.   
☺ Set aside. 
☺ Preheat oven to 200°C.   
☺ Line a baking tray with non-stick baking paper.   
☺ Place the pumpkin and sweet potato, in a single layer, on the lined tray.  Lightly spray with 

olive oil spray and season with salt and pepper.   
☺ Bake in oven for 25 minutes or until tender. 
☺ Meanwhile, cook the pasta in a large saucepan of salted boiling water following packet 

directions or until al dente.   
☺ Drain and return to the pan. 
☺ Heat a large non-stick frying pan over medium-high heat.  Add the bacon and cook, stir-

ring, for 5 minutes or until crisp and golden. 
☺ Add the pesto to the pasta and toss to coat.  Add the pumpkin, sweet potato, coarsely 

shredded chicken and bacon and toss until well combined.   
☺ Divide the pasta mixture among serving bowls.   
☺ Sprinkle with parmesan to serve. 

 

RECIPE  

OF THE  

WEEK 

CANTEEN NEWS  
☺ Infants fruit starts this FRIDAY and will continue every Friday 

throughout the school year.  The focus on infants fruit is to en-

courage all infants children to eat a large variety of fruits and 

they are more inclined to do so whilst in the company of other 

children and when the fruit is cut up in smaller portions.  Over 

the 3 years infants student have “loved” their fruit on Friday and 

look forward to it every week.  We ask that infants parents con-

tribute one piece of fruit on Friday that can be cut up and served to children.   

☺ As mentioned last week, a uniform order will be going away shortly for polo shirts, boys 

long pants and girls trousers.  Please contact canteen should you require any uniform. 

☺ As you see, our canteen roster is struggling a bit and we would very much appreciate your help.    

Thanks Lynn                                     

CANTEEN ROSTER TERM 1 2011 

28/2/11 B Fergusson  7/3/11 Nick 

1/3/11 C Erasmus 8/3/11 Help Needed 

2/3/11 Help Needed 9/3/11 Pat Upston 

3/3/11 Help Needed 10/3/11 Help Needed 

4/3/11 A Kensit  11/3/11 D Stanford  

 

EYE TESTING 
Morrison’s Family Eye Care Centre will be eye testing at  

Dunedoo Central School on Thursday 31st March 2011. 

If you would like to make an appointment for your child, please 

collect a permission note from the front office.  

All Kindergarten students received a copy of this note.   

This examination is Bulk Billed to Medicare. 
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TRIVIA NIGHT & AUCTIONTRIVIA NIGHT & AUCTIONTRIVIA NIGHT & AUCTIONTRIVIA NIGHT & AUCTION    
Friday 11th March 2011Friday 11th March 2011Friday 11th March 2011Friday 11th March 2011    

From 6.30pm at DCS HallFrom 6.30pm at DCS HallFrom 6.30pm at DCS HallFrom 6.30pm at DCS Hall    

$20 per person$20 per person$20 per person$20 per person    

Bar available & BYO supperBar available & BYO supperBar available & BYO supperBar available & BYO supper    
Tickets available from Dunedoo NewsagencyTickets available from Dunedoo NewsagencyTickets available from Dunedoo NewsagencyTickets available from Dunedoo Newsagency    

DUNEDOO 

SENIOR TOUCH FOOTBALL 
 

Dunedoo Sports Club 

Round 4, 2nd March 2011  

Duty Team:  Get Up    

Bye:  Ladies & Gents  
 

A referees photo will be taken at 6.45pm this 

Wednesday between games.  It would be 

great to see everyone who has refereed this 

year in the photo, especially all school stu-

dents. 

6.00pm Stoddy’s Studd’s -v- DRH 

Refs: Mick Inder, Dale Hogden & Dan Trengove 

6.00pm Bezzy’s Bulldogs -v- Young Guns 

Refs: Mathew Guan, Angela Trengove & Ethan Adams 

6.45pm Sullivans -v- Get Up 

Refs: 

6.45pm Elong Runaways -v- Agfreight Rabbits 

Refs: Ian Johnston, Madie Guan & Kate Gallagher 

Brad Sheridan, Brett Sawyer & Brett Staniforth 

Junior Touch 
 

• There will be a junior touch 

players group photo taken this 

Wednesday at 5.50pm at the 

Sports Club.  If you would like 

to be in it please be there. 
 

• Junior Touch will continue for 

the next 3 weeks.   

ATTENTION ALL COMMUNITY 

NEWS ADVERTISERS  
Due to continuous ongoing costs, it would be 

appreciated  if you could please make a dona-

tion towards the printing of community news 

advertising.  Thank you for your support. 

DEB BALLDEB BALLDEB BALLDEB BALL    
Deb suit fittings Tuesday 

night at 6.30pm in the Li-

brary.  $10 suit hire deposit 

required on the night. 

Dance practice following in 

the hall at 7.30pm.     

Information Meetings for all parents, of 

Catholic & State Schools students, who have 

children wanting to receive the sacraments 

of 1st Penance, 1st Eucharist (Holy Com-

munion) and Confirmation this year.  Meet-

ing will be held on Monday 7th March, 

7.30pm in St Michael’s School Hall.  

D.J.R.L.N. 
Just�a�reminder�that�our�registration�date�is�Friday,�11th�March�2011�at�the�
Sports�Club�between�4pm�and�6pm.���We�hope�to�see�everyone�there.��Free�
Sausage�Sizzle�for�all�registered�players.��
Coaches� applications� are� due� to� either� Donna� McGuiness� (Netball)� and/or� Guy� Chris-
tensen�(Rugby�League)�by�Wednesday,�9th�March�2011.��Please�submit�your�application�
in�writing�by�this�date.��
Training�dates�will�be�advised�shortly�and�the�draw�will�be�available�to�players�@�train-
ing.��������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������Cheers,�Mel�Bampton 


